

PRAYER REQUESTS

Pray for the new King of Thailand - King Vajiralongkorn (King Rama X).

Pray for the Thai churches as they reach the lost in Thailand.

Pray for our final week of studying for the Thai Language Proficiency Test.

CONTACT

Paul & Robyn Kramer Missionaries to Thailand Acct. #279718 giving.ag.org

paul.kramer@agmd.org robyn.kramer@agmd.org U.S. Phone (952) 456-4588

simplyserving.org









Thailand Mourns

October 13th marked one year since the death of the beloved King Bhumibol of Thailand. We again saw the sadness in Thai people as they prepared to bid a final goodbye to their King. The Royal Funeral took place October 25th through October 29th, with the actual cremation held on October 26th. During that time people in the nation returned to wearing black as a sign of respect and mourning. This great King forever changed this country.

Churches in Bangkok

We continue to visit a different Thai church each week in Bangkok. We recently had the opportunity to visit a very large church led by the General Superintendent of the Thailand Assemblies of God. We have also visited many smaller churches led by some amazing pastors, one of them a woman who has led her church for 38 years. Many of these small churches are tucked away inside neighborhoods. The pastors and people we've met are all so very welcoming and they make us feel like part of their family, especially when we join them for lunch. No matter large or small, God is surely moving in the churches we have visited. God continues to strengthen our calling to help the local Thai church.

Language Test Time

We are nearly finished with our time in Bangkok studying for the Thai Language Proficiency Test. We will take the test on Saturday, November 25th. As we are down to the last few days of study and preparation we feel good about how our language skills have improved and we think we will do OK on the test:-). Even though it has been difficult, we have tried to enjoy this time. We also realize that learning a language is a life long process. It has truly been worth all the hard work and effort, as it will help us to better share Christ with Thai people in their native language.







SPENDYOURS EL